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LWPOA Newsletter, Summer 2017 

From the Chairperson 
 

LWPOA wishes to recognize some special folks who have made significant contributions of their time and 
energy to the programs of the Association. They have served as members and officers of the Board of 
Directors, chaired committees and volunteered for many of the activities of the Association. 
 

Barry Morris served on the Board of Directors for a three year term. He has chaired the Water Quality 
Committee for 6 years and has worked to manage its Water Testing program and to correlate with all the 
other agencies to understand and insure that work continues to insure the protection of the waters of the 
lake. He has worked to expand the number of water testers and testing locations. He has recruited members 
for water testing and provided for training and for testing supplies and supervised reporting of the findings. In 
his spare time he has volunteered for and worked on every major project and program of the Association. He 
has done a great job. He completed his assignment as Chair of the Water Quality Committee at the end of 
June. He will continue his interest and activities on behalf of water quality as chair of Upper Tallapoosa Clean 
Water Partnership and continue to be an active volunteer. John Lunsford has assumed the chair of the Water 
Quality Committee. 
 

Mary Ann Engstrom completed her term on the Board of Directors at the end of June. During her tenure on 
the board, she served as chair of the Membership Committee and has contributed her work to several other 
activities of the Association. With Mary Ann as Chair of the Membership Committee over the last three years, 
the Association has realized an increase in membership from 450 to 560, a remarkable achievement.  Diane 
Lunsford will continue the work as Chair of the Membership Committee. 
 

Bill Boozer has done double duty as Chair of the Fox Creek Birding Trail and the Fish Habitat Enhancement 
projects. He worked in the original development of the Trail and in projects dedicated to maintenance and 
enhancement of the project. Under his leadership, Fish Habitat program has seen the addition of several 
installation locations. Bill has also worked with SIFAT and he and Ann have been very active in RCAS. They will 
be moving from the area and they will be sorely missed. 
 

Nan Ferebee has served 6 years on the Board, having continued her tenure in replacement of members who 
left early. For 2 years she has been Secretary and Treasurer of the Organization, working tireless hours to keep 
the records of the organization, pay the bills, and mail thousands of membership renewals, meeting notices 
and invitations, newsletters and other. In her work as Hospitality Chair, she has planned and managed venue, 
food and entertainment for the Picnic, Membership Meeting and Winter Dinner. Nan will continue as 
Secretary and as Chair of the Hospitality Committee. Vickie Stapler will succeed her as Treasurer. 
 

Tom Scott served three years on the Board of Directors and worked on many projects including Kids Fishing 
Day, Lake Cleanup and Fish Habitat. He contributed his design talents to many of the publications including the 
Brochure and Directory. 
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During the last year LWPOA has been very active in working for the benefit of members, lake stakeholders and 
the lake community. Throughout the year we have been blessed with the help and support of volunteers who 
managed and assisted in the many projects. 
 

In September, the Annual Meeting was held in a different venue, the terrace of the new Wedowee Marine 
South Facility. The venue was provided free of charge by the Owner, Randy Morris. Attendance was 
substantially increased, and the program included presentations by Sheriff Cofield speaking about the planned 
jail project and by Barry Popham and Cody Brown of the Marine Police speaking about lake safety.  
 

A new event, Summer on the Lake, was initiated in cooperation with Alabama Power Company, and held on 
May 20. It took place at the new Wedowee Marine South facility and brought together local officials, agencies, 
and businesses to visit with lake property owners and residents and acquaint them with local services and 
products. Over 50 exhibitors, local officials, agencies and businesses took part. The plan is to continue this as 
an annual event. 
 

Fox Creek Birding Trail Update 
 

Fox Creek Birding Trail has recently been upgraded, including a new media design for the information kiosk 
which features a painting of the Trail and surround executed and contributed by Carol Popham and a collage of 
bird photos taken locally by Kathy Brown. Carlton Amason brought his tractor and mowed the walking trail and 
also cut and trimmed overhanging brush. The parking lot has been paved and plans are underway to provide 
maintenance and repair of bird boxes. JoAnn Ninesling of the Piedmont Plateau Birding Trail Organization will 
conduct a kayak paddle of the Fox Creek Area surrounding the Birding Trail on August 12, beginning at 7:00 
am. The course will cover about 2 miles and everyone is invited to participate. Contact JoAnn Ninesling at 
ppbirdingtrail@gmail.com for more details.  

 

mailto:ppbirdingtrail@gmail.com
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New Hospital Update 
 

Locally, the Tanner East Alabama Hospital is nearing completion with the Grand Opening scheduled for 
Saturday, September 30 from 10:00 am to 2:00 pm. Additional details will be provided on the Website and the 
LWPOA Facebook Page.  

 

 

Board of Directors Update 
 

Three new members took their place on the Board of Directors effective July 1. They are Tracy Rice, Nancy 
Burnes, and Ginny Oxford. All have taken on projects and responsibilities for our programs.  
 

The following is an update of Officers and Committee Chairpersons: 
 

Water Quality Committee  John Lunsford 
Membership Committee  Diane Lunsford 
Kids Fishing Day    Tracy Rice 
Publicity    Sylvia French, also Vice Chairperson 
Website    Mike Browning 
Social Media    Vickie Stapler, also Treasurer 
Fox Creek Birding Trail   Tom Garland, also Chairperson 
Newsletter    Nancy Burnes 
Hospitality    Nan Ferebee, also Secretary 
     Ginny Oxford 
Lake Beautification   Gene Crouch 
Boating and Water Safety  Mike Tranum 
Fish Habitat Enhancement  Mike Tranum 
Relicensing    Tom Garland 
 

Go to our website at www.lakewedoweepoa.com to get contact information for Chairpersons and to volunteer 
for projects. 

http://www.lakewedoweepoa.com/
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Upcoming Events 
 

In the coming year, LWPOA will be very busy with events and projects. Where possible, we have established 
the dates early so that you can make your plans to attend and participate. 
 

2017 
 

Fox Creek Birding Trail Kayaking Event — August 12, 7:00 am at Fox Creek Boat Ramp 
 

Fall Membership Meeting — September 30, 9:00 am at Wedowee Marine South 
 

Alabama Power Company general meeting on Relicensing — October 14, 6:00 pm at Wedowee Marine South 
 

Renew Our Rivers Lake Cleanup — October 24, 25, and 26, start 8:00 am from Hwy 48 Ramp 
 
2018 
 

Winter Dinner – Saturday, February 3, 5:30 pm at Randolph County High School Auditorium 
 

Kids Fishing Day — Tuesday, May 22, 3:00 to 6:00 pm at Rice Pavilion 
 

Summer on the Lake — May 19, 10:00 am to 2:00 pm, Wedowee Marine South 
 

Summer Picnic — June 2, 5:00 pm at Rice pavilion 
 

Kids Fishing Day, 2017 
 

On May 18th, the lakeshore at Rice Pavilion on Lake Wedowee was covered up with area kids and their families 
for the Annual Kids Fishing Day event organized by LWPOA. Kids, ages 2 through 15 angled for catfish furnished 
by Handley High School Outdoor Education Project and stocked inside nets placed by Alabama Department of 
Conservation and Natural Resources Wildlife and Fish Division. 
 

In addition to fishing the kids enjoyed games, prizes food and refreshments, including drinks, chips, cookies 
and the tasty hot dogs cooked by the Sheriff’s Department and Judge Diamond. 
 

Trophies were awarded for first fish, biggest fish, and most fish along with a rod and reel combo for each 
winner. Each kid received a bag of fishing gear.  Many other prizes were awarded by drawing, including gift 
items from Lakeside Grill, Lake Wedowee Bait and Tackle, Wedowee Outdoors, Pop’s Landing, Hacienda San 
Antonio, WM Grocery and Alabama Power Company. 
 

The Rice Family graciously provided the Pavilion for the event. Randolph County Rescue Squad and Southern 
Ambulance Transport stood by for emergency services 
 

Principal sponsors for the event included Wellborn Cabinet, Inc., First State Bank, Tanner East Alabama, and 
Rice Family Pavilion. Major sponsors included Buster Miles Ford and Chevrolet, Eagle 102.3 FM, Ken Seiffert 
State Farm Insurance, Rice Pest Control, Wedowee Outdoors, Southern Ambulance Transport and Randolph 
County Chamber of Commerce. 
 

Other sponsors included Bank of Wedowee, Cheaha Realty Services, Dr. Michael Edwards, Grady & Linda Stone 
Re/Max, H&M Drug, Lake Wedowee Bait and Tackle, Best Brands Plus Randolph County Appliance, Lakeview 
Auto Service, M&R Classic Cleaners, Small Town Bank, Speed-N-Sport Marine, Southeastern Realty and 
Auction, Thomas Tax Service and Wedowee Benefield Funeral Home. 
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The contributions of all these folks and organizations make this fun event possible. Remember to support them 
with your patronage. 
 

Many thanks to The Randolph Leader for its provision of extensive publicity for the event.  
 

The aerial photo of the event, below, was provided by Gene Crouch of Keller Williams Realty. 
  

 
 

Water Quality Monitoring, John Lunsford 
 

As a member of the Upper Tallapoosa Clean Water Partnership, the LWPOA is responsible for testing the water 
here at our lake. We have participated in water testing here for 15 years and are proud of the service our 
water monitors provide. Our certified members enter the results into Auburn University’s Alabama Water 
Watch public data base, providing important information about the health and safety of our water. Monitoring 
for chemical or bacterial contamination helps identify potential problems, benefitting all our members, as well 
as their visitors and our surrounding community. 
 

We are currently in need of members to test the water, once per month, at a variety of locations around the 
lake. Training is free of charge and all necessary supplies and equipment will be provided by the LWPOA. If you 
are interested in becoming a monitor, or have questions about the program, please contact John Lunsford, 
Water Quality Chairman at 831-320-1811.  
 

LWPOA Membership Diane Lunsford 
    

Membership in the LWPOA is a great way to protect and improve our beautiful lake. Property owners, by 
joining our organization, are providing the funds needed to maintain the cleanliness and beauty of our 
environment here at Lake Wedowee. Water testing, annual clean ups, birding trails, mile markers….we work 
together to do it all, but it would not be possible without the money collected through membership dues. Your 
$35 does so much! 
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We currently have over 550 member families but that’s only a small portion of the property owners. Please 
encourage your lake friends and neighbors to join, remind them that all of us benefit from the work being 
done by the LWPOA. Feel free to direct people to the LWPOA website for a comprehensive look at what we’re 
all about. There is a membership form on the site as well. For current members, July means it’s time to make 
sure we renew our memberships in the LW POA. Membership renewals have been sent out, please email 
nanferebee@juno.com if you didn’t receive yours.  
 

Summer on the Lake, Sylvia French 
 

The inaugural Summer on the Lake event at Wedowee Marine South was a spectacular success. Hundreds of 
visitors and businesses throughout the county attended.  The event was organized by Alabama Power 
Company, LWPOA, Randolph County Chamber of Commerce, Wedowee Marine, and Lake Wedowee Life 
Magazine.  
 

Exhibitors, including local officials, agencies, groups, health care and emergency services, Randolph County 
Animal Shelter, and business providers of services and products set up displays, spoke with visitors and handed 
out materials, samples, and advertising media. These exhibitors contributed the door prizes for this event. 
 

Randy Morris and his family graciously provided the Wedowee Marina South facility for indoor and outdoor 
exhibition space and parking. The venue was perfect, allowing the huge upstairs space for indoor air 
conditioned comfort and outdoor spaces for larger exhibits. 
 

Shelia Smith, Manager of Lakeshore Operations for Alabama Power Company, thanked the exhibitors for their 
participation and contributions. Shelia expressed plans to continue the event on an annual basis. 
 

 

 

 
 

mailto:nanferebee@juno.com
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Summer Picnic 2017, Vickie Stapler 
 

The 2017 LWPOA Summer Picnic was held June 3rd at the Rice Family Pavilion. This is a perfect location for us 
and we sincerely thank the Rice Family for the use of this facility. We had an attendance of 106 members and 
guests. The weather was perfect for the event which contributed to a great fireworks display at the end of the 
day by Fat Boys of Wedowee. As always, we have the help of all the volunteers that help make this day a 
success. Thank you so much! 
 

Thanks to Southern Ambulance and Randolph Fire and Rescue Department for always supporting us. Thanks to 
WM Grocery for once again providing a wonderful meal for us. Heard a lot of folks complimenting the food.  
Thanks to Valerie Morris for providing face painting for the children and to Nick French for setting up the 
games and providing all the help that he always does. Thanks Jerry Rogers for the great music and 
entertainment once again. Gene Crouch did an excellent job of emceeing the event and we thank you for that.   
 

If you are not a member and would like to be involved with the association please go to lakewedoweepoa.com 
and download the membership application. We would love for you to join us! 
 

 

  
 


